SUBJECT THE BELL TELEPHONE COMPANY OF CANADA 4.4 VICE-PRESIDENTAND GENERAL MANAGER CFS/W. MONTREAL. September 25. 1924. Sir Arthur W. Currie, G.C.M.G., K.C.B., Principal and Vice-Chancellor, McGill University, Montreal. Dear Sir Arthur:-With reference to your letter of September 11th, and our discussion re extension to the Electrical Engineering Department. I am pleased to be able to advise you that our Executive Committee approved of the Company making a grant of \$7,500.00 in aid of this new extension of this work, in view of your statement that a course in Communication Engineering will be undertaken. I shall be obliged if you will have your office notify me as to how you would like the payments to be made. Yours truly, res. & Gen. Mgr.